US ERA ARCHIVE DOCUMENT



June 16, 2014

Mr. Stephen Hoffman U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Two Potomac Yard 2733 S. Crystal Yard 5th Floor, N-5838 Arlington, VA 22202-2733

Dear Mr. Hoffman:

Re: Allegheny Energy Supply Company, LLC

Hatfield's Ferry Power Station

Comments to the May 20, 2014 letter and final report regarding

the Coal Combustion Residual (CCR) Site Assessment

On May 20, 2014, EPA sent to Allegheny Energy Supply Company, LLC ("AESC") a cover letter and one-page Final Report concerning a coal combustion residual site assessment performed at AESC's Hatfield's Ferry Power Station. The Final Report concluded that "the WWT Lagoons [at Hatfield's Ferry] do not fall within the scope of this assessment program given that their purpose is for fine particulate settling of low volume wastewater" FirstEnergy agrees with that conclusion.

We acknowledge and appreciate EPA's comments noted in the Final Report regarding two minor deficiencies related to vegetative growth on portions of the outboard and inboard slopes of the WWT Lagoons. We will continue to address those issues. We want to thank you for your assistance on the matter.

If you have any other questions or comments, please call or email David Hoone at 724-454-9280 or dhoone@firstenergycorp.com.

Sincerely,

Anthony Skicki

Manager,

Environmental Remediation and Governance

By UPS Ground